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Road Runner Articles Due
Articles for the next edition of the
Road Runner newsletter are due by
February 15th. Please provide them by
any of the following methods:

E-Mail; Diskette; Paper
Articles should be saved in

Rich Text Format (RTF)
Send School Related Articles To:
norma.richard@raymondmaine.org

christian.elkington@raymondmaine.org
or drop at a Principal’s Office

Send Town related articles To:
elizabeth.cummings@raymondmaine.org

or drop at Town Hall
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Visit Us on the Web
Make sure to see the on-line archives
at the Raymond, Maine web site:

http://www.raymondmaine.org
Look under Events & News

Road Runner Staff:
Kevin Woodbrey Elizabeth Cummings
Norma Richard Kyle Woodbrey

Supporting Learning Across The Board!
allow our students the opportunity to make
greater individual growth both artistically
and academically than they would have
otherwise with less staffing support.

Over the last several years it has been men-
tioned again and again that an increased
emphasis in Art and Music supports greater
student learning and understanding in
Writing, Reading, Math and Science.  A
recent study (2000) out of the University
of Miami by Richard L. Luftig found that
an organized, integrated Art and Music
program supported greater student achieve-
ment in Math Concepts, Math Applications
and Math Comprehension.  Studies in
1998, 1994, 1993 and 1990 also found stu-
dent academic gains in Writing, Reading,
Reading Comprehension and Verbal Ex-
pression linked to the study of Music and
Art.  Lastly, a study of College Board (SAT)
scores found that students involved in
Music programs scored between 30 to 40%
higher on their SAT tests in Math and En-
glish.  These studies are not conclusive by
any means.  What they do show us, how-
ever is a correlation between the study of
Art and Music and academic success!

Fire Station Committee Update

By: Christian Elkington
Principal, Jordan-Small School

A cornerstone in the middle school pro-
gram planning for our kids is the increase
in instructional opportunities for Art, Mu-
sic and Phys. Ed, along with the addition
of Foreign Language.  Increased instruc-
tion in these areas gives our students
greater avenues to develop and stretch their
thinking along with building skills in mul-
tiple areas.  We believe strongly that the
increased attention we are planning for will

The importance of Foreign Language and
Phys. Ed./Health cannot be underestimated
either!  The study of a Foreign Language
at an earlier age supports students being
better prepared to learn a second language
as they move to high school.  It also gives
students greater opportunities to become
much more proficient in their study of the
English Language.  Anne Green Gilbert the
author of Teaching the Three R’s Through
Movement found a direct relationship be-
tween the amount of physical activity a stu-
dent had and an increase in the student’s
test scores.  1997 statistics gathered by the
National Association for Sport and Physi-
cal Education found that a quality Phys.
Ed program helps children:

-Improve self-esteem and interpersonal
skills

-Gain a sense of belonging through
teamwork

-Handle adversity through winning
and losing

-Learn discipline
-Improve problem solving skills and

increase creativity

They also found that children who partici-
pated in sports programs are less likely to:

-Consume illegal drugs
-Smoke
-Miss school or drop out
-Get pregnant

Still other studies have shown that health
education in schools effectively reduces
many risky behaviors among our young
people.

Music, Art, Foreign Language and Phys.
Ed./Health are important parts of a child’s
learning in and of themselves!  The qual-
ity of life they can help bring to our young
people, each in their own area, can be enor-
mous!  Without a doubt, they are impor-
tant parts of each and every child’s growth
as a young adult.  Above and beyond sup-
porting their own individual areas of learn-
ing, they also can support greater learning
in Math, Science, Writing and Reading!
The greater emphasis we can make in each
of these areas will help support more of
our children’s individual learning across
the board!

The Fire Station Building Committee
would like to update the public of their
progress as we approach the March Town
Meeting.  The planning has been under way
since the summer of 1998 with the evalua-
tion of the present Main Street Station.
After determining that many needs existed
at the District 1 Fire Station, the Select-
men asked that a committee be formed to
do a formal needs assessment.  This Com-
mittee was diverse, including two mem-
bers from each of Fire/Rescue, Planning
Board, Budget Committee, Selectmen, and
the public at large.

After a great deal of hard work and help
from the architectural firm Design Alli-
ance, a rough outline of needs was pre-
sented to the Selectmen before the March
2000 Town Meeting.  At the March 2000
Town Meeting $125,000 was approved for
further study of the proposed station.  The
Building Committee was expanded with
the addition of four more members and
asked to find the most economical way to
achieve the project.

The Committee was engaged in land ex-
ploration throughout the summer looking
at numerous parcels in the Route 302/Ray-
mond Village area.  We were fortunate to
receive a donation of property on Route 302
and Main Street from Mary Jane Karpoe
that is an acceptable location for our pur-
poses.  Upon completion of the land search,
we continued with our study of what was
needed and how to build it reasonably.  It
was decided to use the design/build sys-
tem, which explores pre-engineered build-
ings and allows each prospective builder
to show us their building design flexibil-
ity.

This process has continued through the
early winter by qualifying prospective
builders and narrowing the field to three
companies.  These companies will be at-
tending a meeting of the Building Com-
mittee on February 7 to propose their vi-
sion of the station.  We expect that all of
the contenders have excellent ideas for us.
We expect that the project will be finalized
by our Annual Town Meeting in March.

Funding for the station was proposed by
the previous Town Manager continuing the

annual $225,000 appropriation, which is
currently funding the Jordan Small reno-
vation.  This funding would result in no
tax increase specifically for the building,
only a continuation of a current building
fund.

Before Town Meeting we will have infor-
mation regarding the new fire station.  We
will host public information meetings
where we hope to explain all the details
and schedule of this project.

Nathaniel Dixon receives the Pinewood Derby First Place Trophy.
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1st Annual
Raymond Youth Day
By: Candi Scripture

All Raymond students in grades 7-12 are invited to par-
ticipate in this landmark event on Saturday, 2/24, from
9:00-4:00 at Raymond Village Church.  The morning of-
ferings include workshops to help those pursuing local
employment as well as craft workshops; afternoon will
have a “rally” atmosphere and teens will have ample time
to relax & reunite with old friends and participate in whole-
group activities.  Door prizes, games, lunch and desserts
are included!  Every participant will have access to infor-
mation on specific job openings & requirements, local
scholarships and recreational opportunities.  Brochures
and registration forms can be found at the following loca-
tions:  Chip’s, K & K Video, Raymond Library, Sunset
Variety, Clough’s Store and Raymond Town Office.  Or,
you may contact Candi Scripture by 2/8 and we’ll be happy
to mail the material!  Hurry!  Registration deadline is
2/12/2001!

Gail Waisanen has been doing a super job gathering door
prizes, I don’t know what I’d do without her help!  We
still have the need for people to come forward to assist
organizers. Please call if you can spare some of your pre-
cious time!  We are very excited about offering this to our
teens, and hope that it not only reinforces their connec-
tion to our Town but will become an annual event!

Candi Scripture   655-5368
e-mail:  scandiusa@netscape.net

Attention 7th Graders !!!!
Come join us for snow tubing at Seacoast Fun Park in
Windham on Saturday night, February 10th, from 6:00
P.M. until 9:00 P.M. The cost of admission is $12.00. We
will meet inside the snack bar at 6:00 P.M. If there are 25
people, we will get the group rate of $10.00 per person so
please spread the word to all your friends! Free hot choco-
late will be provided at 7:30 P.M. If you would like any
other drink or snack, please bring extra money. The rain
date is Sunday, February 11th from 2:00 P.M. until 5:00
P.M. (no group rate). Hope to see you there!

Sponsored by Communities for Children Middle School
Transition Committee.

If you would like to help out, please call Laurie at 655-
2222, Chris at 655-5461 or Sharon at 655-7488.

Raymond Lions Club News
By: Bob Jones

The now 5-year-old Raymond Lions Club has been busy
this year.

We kicked off the year in September by approving an ap-
propriation of  $500 for large print books and audio books
for the Raymond Village Library, primarily for use by the
visually impaired.  It appears that audio books are also
popular with sighted commuters.  We also hosted a gath-
ering of 42 Lions Clubs from Southern Maine for its 1st
quarterly meeting of the year.

In October,  we sponsored a Blood Drive at the Jordan-
Small School.  Because of a change in Red Cross proce-
dures, there were more deferrals than usual but the town
managed to donate 79 pints of whole blood including a
couple of first time donors.  Our next blood drive will be
in May.  Please look for the posters and, if you are not
called to donate, call us.  We also held “White Cane Aware-
ness Day”, passing out miniature white canes at Chips
Etc & Raymond True Value and accepted donations that
day, turning 100% of the proceeds over to Maine Lions
Sight & Hearing Foundation.  This group uses 100% of
the donated funds to assist projects and activities that ben-
efit those that are sight and/or hearing impaired IN THE
STATE of MAINE.  Not a penny went outside the state.

In November we hosted a tree lighting ceremony at the
Raymond Village Library.  This was the 1st year we were
forced inside and, I must admit, we were not prepared for
the change.  In the future, we will have a “weather date”.

In December we participated in a holiday party, complete
with Santa, for developmentally challenged adults from
all over Southern Maine.  Lions Club members from 8 or
9 clubs worked on this and finished up hosting close to
200 people for dinner, presents and entertainment.

January has seen the start of preparations for our 6th An-
nual Golf Scramble that will be held June 2nd at Fairlawn
Golf Course in Poland.  This has been our major fund-
raiser for the past 5 years and we hope the golfers in Ray-
mond will continue to support us.  More information and
an application will be in a later edition of Road Runner.
We also took a tour of the IRIS Network, formerly known
as the Maine Center for the Blind and Visually Impaired.
This organization has redefined its mission and, instead

of having the blind manufacture products for sale, it is
concentrating on teaching those who are blind or visually
impaired the skills necessary to operate in a sighted world.
Because of this change in mission, the facilities in Port-
land have to be remodeled.  It will take some $750,000 to
redo the building originally constructed at the beginning
of the last century.  The Raymond Lions have donated
$1,000 toward its capital campaign and is supporting a
grant from Lions Clubs International Foundation for an
additional $75,000.  The Cub Scouts recently held their
Pinewood Derby.  The Lions were pleased to participate
by putting on a Breakfast for them with all of the profits
going to the Scouts.  We also helped in judging the cars
built by the Cubs.  It was a wonderful experience for all of
us.

In February, the Lions will be holding a fund raiser in
conjunction with the Ice Fishing tournament being held
on Sebago Lake the last weekend in the month.  March
means Town elections.  We hope to sponsor a candidates
night to give all voters a chance to meet with, hear and
ask questions of all the candidates.  Watch next month’s
Road Runner for details.  An informed electorate will al-
ways select the leadership it deserves.

We are continuing to collect and redeem bottles and cans

from the collection sites at the Jordan Bay Animal Hospi-
tal on Rte 302 and the Town Office on Rte 85.  50% of the
proceeds are turned over to the Selectmen to fund Town
Scholarships.  The other 50% is used to help the Lions
help others.

If anyone is interested in learning more about Lions or
would like to attend a meeting to learn what we are all
about (no secret handshake or passwords), please call Betty
McDermott, our membership chair, at 655-4646 or Bob
Jones, our current president, at 655-5151.  We meet the
1st & 3rd Thursdays at Kokatosi Rec Hall at 6:30 for din-
ner and the meeting.
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Rabies Clinic Brought Out
The Pets
By: Louise Lester, Deputy Town Clerk

On Saturday, January 20th with appreciated cooperation
from Jordan Bay Animal Hospital, Dr. Jim Stephenson
and his staff vaccinated 67 dogs and cats.  Nancy Yates
from the Town Office provided dog licensing with 16 new
registrants in addition to many dogs already licensed in
Raymond.

As a gift to the people who participated, Blue Seal Feeds
of South Windham provided free 4 pound bags of their
choice of several types of dog and cat food.  I wish to
thank them for their kind donation.

New Company Takes Over Trash and Recycling for Raymond
Beginning in January BBI Waste Industries has contracted
with the Town of Raymond for its trash and recycling
pickup.  The service to the Town should not be basically
changed.  Mr. Dan Dumas is our area manager and as-
sures us that BBI will endeavor to improve the service
which Raymond has had.

The Tuesday and Wednesday pickup areas will remain
the same and routes will not begin before 7 am.  However,
because the route on each day may change slightly, the
pickup time you are used to may change.  Therefore, please
have your trash and recycling (every other week) set out
BY 7:00 AM.  If you have a question about pickup, please
call BBI at toll free 877-427-6889.  The Town Office will
be happy to try to answer questions as well at 655-4742.

Cardboard - Please be aware that all corrugated card-
board, brown paper bags, or clean pizza boxes etc. must
be disposed of at our cardboard dumpsters located at the
Public Works garage and Raymond Elementary School.
It cannot go to the Lake Region Bulky Waste facility or
out for curbside pickup.

Recycling schedule - The recycling days will be indi-
cated on the monthly Road Runner calendar and on the
Raymond website http://www.raymondmaine.org.  They
will remain every other week.  You can set out any amount
of recycling on the recycling days.  A list of items to be
recycled follows.

Trash - Each residence is allowed two (2) 32-gallon con-
tainers each week.  If you have more than that amount,
there are special trash bags for sale at the Town Office for
$1.00 each (this pays for the added tipping fee).  You can
add as many special trash bags to your two 32 gallon con-
tainers as you wish.

Bulky waste - Items like building materials, pillows,
wood, compost, tires, broken window glass etc must be
taken to the Lake Region Bulky Waste facility on Leach
Hill Road in Casco off of Route 11.  You will need to come
to the Town Office to get a sticker for your vehicle deliv-
ering the refuse.  If you are using a vehicle other than
your own, you can get a one-day pass at the Town Office
for that vehicle.  If you are having someone other than a
Raymond resident deliver refuse for you, it is possible to
get a one-day pass for their vehicle.  Please call or come
in advance for these one-day passes.  We will need to know
who will be delivering the refuse and where their resi-
dence is as well as their delivery vehicle license plate num-
ber.

Hazardous Waste - Annually we collaborate with other
towns in conducting a Hazardous Waste Day.  This day is
usually in August and will be advertised.

Recycling Items:

Newspaper and Magazines (must be dry)
Newsprint and inserts
Phonebooks with covers removed
Magazines
Catalogs

Clear Glass Only
Clear glass jars (clean, no lids, empty, unbro-

ken, can have labels)

Metal Cans (clean, crushed, no paper/plastic labels)
Jar tops and metal rings
Clean paint cans
Aluminum foil and trays
Tin and aluminum cans
Aerosol cans

#2 Plastic (HDPE) only (clear and colored, can have la-
bels)

Milk jugs
Laundry detergent bottles
Dishwashing liquid bottles
Bleach bottles
Shampoo bottles

Paperboard and mixed paper (broken down flat, clean &
dry)

Cereal & pasta boxes etc

Raymond Fire And Rescue Call Log 1/1/2001 To 1/17/2001
1/2/2001, at 2:30am, Fire and Rescue responded to a
residence off Meadow Rd. for a furnace problem, with
possible carbon monoxide in residence.

1/2/2001, at 3:37am, the Rescue responded to a resi-
dence off Meadow Rd. for a possible heart attack, a Fire
truck also responded to assist the Rescue.

1/2/2001, at 9:24am, the Rescue responded to a resi-
dence off Meadow Rd. for a possible stroke.

1/3/2001, at 9:02am, Fire and Rescue responded to the
Sabre Corp. for an automatic fire alarm activation.

1/4/2001, at 4:25pm, Fire and Rescue responded to N.
Raymond Rd. and Ledge Hill Rd. for a motor vehicle
accident, with unknown injuries

1/5/2001, at 10:42am, the Rescue responded to a
residence off Meadow Rd. for a possible re-injury.

1/6/2001, at 1:45am, the Rescue responded mutual aid
to New Gloucester off Shaker Woods Rd. for a person
with abdominal pain.

1/6/2001, at 12:55pm, the Rescue responded to a
residence off the Shaw Rd. for a person with possible
dehydration.

1/7/2001, at 2:08pm, Fire and Rescue responded to
Notched Pond Rd. for a motor vehicle accident with
injuries.

1/9/2001, at 1:18pm, the Rescue responded to a resi-
dence off Valley Rd. in Casco for an unknown problem.
Canceled enroute.

1/9/2001, at 2:00pm, the Rescue responded to a resi-
dence off Valley Rd. in Casco for an unknown problem.

Native American Language
Did you know that many of the words you say every day
come almost directly from a major Native American lan-
guage family called “Algonquian”? This family comprised
more than 30 large language groups, among whose speak-
ers were the Passamaquoddy, Maliseet, Abenaki, Penob-
scot, Pennacook, Massachusett, Wampanoag,
Narragansett, Pequot and Ojibwa.

See if any of these words surprise you:  “caribou” (Micmac
and French), “skunk” (Massachusett), “moose” (Abenaki),
“chipmunk” (Ojibwa), “toboggan” (Micmac),
“squash” (Narragansett), “hackmatack” (Abenaki), “tama-
rack” (Algonquian and French).

A few other common Algonquian words are “hickory,”
“raccoon,” and “opossum.”   Sometimes a word is bor-
rowed exactly from another language, other times it is
misheard and the mispronunciation becomes what is used,
such as with “terrapin” (Algonquian “torope”) and
“hominy” (short for Algonquian “uskatahomen”).  Still
other times the word is translated by the hearer into some-
thing which makes sense in his own language.  This is
likely the case with the word “woodchuck” and is an ex-
ample of “folk etymology.”
Many Native American languages are dying out or are no

longer spoken at all, especially in the northeastern U.S.
To prevent further loss of what is left, efforts are under-
way to record, both audibly and in writing, the words and
their meanings and usages.

If you want to know more, here is a tiny sample of what
the internet has to offer:

http://www.oise.utoronto.ca/MLC/silc
http://www.studyweb.com/History__Social_Studies/
http://www-sci.lib.uci.edu/HSG/Language.html
http://cnet.unb.ca/achn/dictionary/index.html
http://www.abbemuseum.org
http://www.downeastonline.com/francis.shtml
http://www.yourdictionary.com/diction2.html

1/9/2001, at 10:57pm, the Rescue responded to a
residence off Meadow Rd. for a person with a pain in
their side.

1/9/2001, at 11:10pm, the Rescue responded to a
residence off Webbs Mills Rd. for a person with a knee
injury.

1/11/2001, at 5:54am, the Rescue responded to a
residence off Gore Rd. for a person with upper thigh
pain. Windham responded a paramedic for mutual aid.

1/11/2001, at 6:15pm, the Rescue responded to a
residence off the Dyer Rd. for a medical evaluation.

1/12/2001, at 3:35pm, Fire and Rescue responded to
Webbs Mills Rd. for a motor vehicle accident with
injuries.

1/14/2001, at 11:18pm, the Rescue responded to a
residence off Meadow Rd. for a person with possible
kidney stones.

1/15/2001, at 7:00am, Fire and Rescue responded to the
Puffin Stop for a motor vehicle accident, unknown
injuries.

1/15/2001, at 2:16pm, the Rescue responded to a
residence off Egypt Rd. for a person with a bad cold.

1/16/2001, at 2:20pm, the Rescue responded to a
residence off Webbs Mills Rd. for person who needs to
go to the hospital.

1/17/2001, at 6:35pm, Fire personnel responded to a
residence off Aquilla Rd. RE: carbon monoxide in
residence.

Office paper and manila folders
Flyers, brochures, and junk mail
Envelopes (without plastic windows)
Cards, post cards, and calendars
Asian cardboard
Wrapping paper (without foil)
Milk cartons and drink boxes
Paper towel tubes etc
Egg cartons

These items should be separated using brown paper bags,
which will be returned to you.

TOWN OF RAYMOND
NOMINATION PAPERS ARE AVAILABLE

FOR THE OFFICES OF
SELECTMAN, SCHOOL COMMITTEE, and

BUDGET/FINANCE COMMITTEE
Papers deadline February 13, 2001 at 7:00 PM
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USA Level 6 Gymnast
Scores Big
Raymond 7th grader Angela Scripture began her com-
petitive season by winning the season’s first Sectional meet
in Rockport,  Maine, on Sunday, January 14.  Junior Olym-
pic Gymnasts throughout the State participated in this
event in hopes of achieving an All-Around score of 32.0
or higher in order to be eligible to compete in the State
meet in April.  Though this was Angela’s first meet as a
Level 6 gymnast, she won 1st place on beam, bars and
floor and 3rd place on vault.  Her All-Around score of
35.4 not only qualified her for States and to progress to
level 7, Angie also earned the highest score for all levels
and age categories, the second highest score being 33.8.
There are 5 competitive levels in the Junior Olympic pro-
gram; in levels 4,5 & 6 gymnasts perform the same “com-
pulsory” routines while levels 7-9 (known as optional lev-
els) create their own routines for each event, and starting
point values are determined by difficulty of individual
skills.

Angela has been competing for two years and is an honor
student at Poland.  She is the 2000 USGA Level 5 State
Champion and is currently attending Andy Valley School
of Gymnastics in Lewiston.

Raymond Baseball/Softball Sets Schedule/ NEEDS HELP

The schedule for the preseason events has been set.  Please mark your calendars with the following dates:

February 15 Board Meeting
March 6 Registration
March 8 Registration
March 13 Registration(SNOW DATE)
March 15 Registration (SNOW DATE)
March 15 Board Meeting- If no registrations
March 24 PLACEMENT SESSIONS AND DRAFT (Baseball & Softball)

Absolute Last Day to Register for Baseball/Softball (Must Register by Noon)
Baseball  Placements  9:00-10:30 and 10:30-Noon
Baseball Draft  At Noon
Softball Placements  Noon-1:30 and 1:30-3:00
Softball Draft at 3 P.M.

April 6 Spaghetti Dinner- Last Day to Register for T-BALL
April  TBA Field Clean Up Day
April 12 T-BALL DRAFT & COACHES MEETING FOR ALL LEVELS

T-Ball Draft 6:30-7:30 P.M.
7:30 P.M. Coaches Meeting -All Levels

April 12 Board Meeting- 8 P.M. after draft and coaches meeting
April 13 Spaghetti Dinner (SNOW DATE)
April 28 Opening Day (RESERVE GYM for RAIN Event)
Team Photos

In order to carry out this schedule for your child and the other 300 youth that participate in our programs,
we need your support.

The board of directors of Raymond Baseball/Softball is composed of 11-15 members interested in the planning and implementation of a
quality program for boys and girls ages 5 and up.  Currently there are only 6 board members.   Many people feel they know what is best and
like to offer up their concerns, but we need people to help with the carry through of these items.  We are in particular need of parents of the
younger youth in the program. So when you mark down the dates above, please consider coming to a board meeting and offer your help.

The board meets at 7 P.M. at Jordan Small School on the dates indicated above.

Your child will thank you, as will we !

Sincerely
Raymond Baseball/Softball

CLIP N SAVE

Overwhelming Charity
I would like to share a personal story of how many people
I know and many that I don’t know came to our family’s
rescue. We have been supported both financially and emo-
tionally, kept warm and fed, and have learned the true
meaning of charity and the sense of belonging to a com-
munity.

My husband Greg, was jumping on our newly purchased
trampoline this summer while our two children and their
two friends stood by watching. His enthusiasm led to over
confidence and then to disaster. He landed at an odd angle
injuring his neck while still remaining on the trampoline.
He summoned my help hoping that it would just be a mi-
nor injury. It turned out that it was not.

Raymond Rescue responded quickly. They took great care
in immobilizing his neck and back. They transported him
to Maine Medical Center. X-rays revealed a more serious
injury then any of us had dreamed of. Greg had three frac-
tures and was dislocated between cervical vertebrate num-
bers- five and six. The emergency room staff commented
that the Raymond EMT crew had done an exceptional job
and may have saved his life. Greg underwent emergency
surgery to reconstruct and fuse the vertebrate. He was fit-
ted with a soft collar and sent home for recovery. After
three months of following the prescribed treatment we
received more bad news. The fusion did not take, the ver-
tebrate were again dislocated, and surgery was once again
necessary. This time he was fitted with a halo device to
ensure proper healing during a second three-month pe-
riod.

Presently Greg is half way through the second period and

all indications are pointing toward full recovery. He real-
izes however, that he will not be a member of the U.S.A.
Olympic team.

Since the time of the accident we have learned how fortu-
nate we are to be surrounded by such wonderful friends.
The generosity of people in this community and our work
places has been overwhelming. During Greg’s stay in the
hospital he had many visitors including family, friends,
coworkers, and the reverend from the local church. Two
local dads came to our house and set up a hospital bed at
the time of his release. Our son’s Cub Scout Pack 800
donated food and arranged a delivery of firewood from
students at Saint Josephs College. The Raymond Village
church was awesome. They provided us with all the good-
ies for both Thanksgiving and Christmas. They brought
several boxes filled with gifts and cards that contained
money, gift certificates, and their prayers from, the con-
gregation. Local families have also prepared and dropped
off complete meals. An anonymous donor filled our oil
tank and several people have volunteered their time to
stay with Greg and keep his spirits up.

The students and staff at Lincoln Middle School in Port-
land, where I teach, have also been incredibly generous!
They cooked meals to send home with me so I didn’t have
to worry about preparing dinner. They conducted several
raffles and donated the proceeds. When I shared with my
students that my husband’s neck did not heal and he would
need more surgery back in November, one 8th grade boy
said, “Don’t worry Mrs. Mayer, my mom works in recov-
ery and she will make sure Mr. Mayer is O.K.”. I started
to cry my last day of school before vacation because my
friends and students loaded my car with gifts to ensure
that we had a good Christmas.

We have been truly blessed with gifts of love, kindness,
and concern during this ordeal. Thanks to all of you and
best wishes for the New Year!

Rhonda Mayer
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Raymond Village Library Provides Multiple Computer Services:
cess as well as for word processing, spreadsheets and da-
tabases. For Internet access the patron may choose either
Netscape or Internet Explorer. Patrons seeking to use the
computer for the first time at the Village Library should
check with the circulation desk for information and rules
on computer use and Internet access. For example, no
games or other programs may be loaded onto the library’s
system. A computer use sign-up sheet is maintained and
use is reserved in 30-minute time slots. Additional time
may be requested if no one is waiting. To assure that the
computer will be available when desired, a patron may
call ahead to reserve a specific time for use.

Documents created on the library’s computer can be saved
to diskette. Users may bring their own diskettes or pur-
chase new, formatted 3 1/2" diskettes for $1 at the library.
The program currently in use at the Library for word pro-
cessing, spreadsheets and databases is Microsoft Works,
Version 4.5. We will be upgrading these programs in the
near future, but keep this in mind for compatibility pur-
poses if you’ve already begun your work using another
program. Laser, black ink printing of documents or infor-
mation from the Internet is ten cents a page.

The library does not have an e-mail program available for
patron use. However, if a user sets up a personal e-mail
account through a web-based e-mail provider, e.g.,
hotmail.com, then a user can send and receive e-mail us-
ing access from the library’s computer.

Children’s Use of Computer and Internet
Children’s use of the computer and Internet varies by a

Raymond Village Library
News
The reading group will meet Thursday, February 22 at 7
P.M. at the library. The book under discussion will be The
Red Tent, by Anita Diamant. New participants are always
welcome. For more information call 655-4283.

The library will be closed on Presidents’ Day, Monday
February 19. There will be no Storytime or Babytime dur-
ing school vacation.

In the event of inclement weather, please call ahead to
make certain the library is open, to avoid disappointment.

The Art Exhibits at the library continue with paintings by
Shirley Fearon and Lynda Wilson. These two artists are
friends who live near each other, walk together and dis-
covered in their conversations that both were photogra-
phers and painters. Shirley began taking pictures of old
classic structures, such as barns and using them as mod-
els in order to preserve them. These subjects are depicted
in the paintings on display, as well as her wonderful can-
did portraits of animals.

Lynda, who has been painting for about ten years, is very
comfortable working in watercolors, and her passion in
gardening is very evident in her beautifully detailed pic-
tures of flowers. She also has several thought- provoking
paintings of historical events. Both artists continue learn-
ing and experimenting with new ideas and mediums. They
are both taking pastel classes at the moment and plan to
have paintings in the annual Library Fair Silent Auction
in July.

Volunteers continue GPS mapping of the Raymond road system for the GIS Project

Periodicals Website, Internet Access and
Computer Use Time
Village Library Tele: 655-4283;
Barbara Thorpe, Director
Hours: Mon & Wed 2-7 P.M.; Thurs & Sat 9-Noon;

Sun 11 am to 6 P.M.

Periodicals/Encyclopedia Website available at Ray-
mond Village Library or by Remote Access
An exciting new reference resource for periodicals is avail-
able for use at the library or by remote access from home.
The website allows access to full text articles or abstracts
from literally thousands of periodicals as well as from the
Funk and Wagnalls New World Encyclopedia. To access
from outside the Village Library, the address is:
http://libraries.maine.edu/mainedatabases. Click on “re-
mote access” and, as prompted, enter your name and en-
ter “Raymond Village Library” when asked for “Library
Affiliation”” and “ 04071” for zip code.

Within the website, there are eleven databases to aid in
searches for articles of interest. There’s a directory with
periodicals appropriate for elementary school children and
also one for middle or junior high school students. All
age groups can enjoy the Animal database. For research-
ing medical conditions, their treatment and
patient-oriented drug information, two of the three data-
bases are presented in lay language for use by non-medical
personnel. In the newspaper source database, there are
over 160 newspapers in full text including 15 interna-
tional papers. Business topics (e.g., management, econom-
ics, accounting) and academic subjects (e.g., humanities,
general science, education) are presented in separate da-
tabases. Finally, there are two general databases contain-
ing periodicals of general interest and current events, such
as Ski, Better Homes and Gardens, and Outdoor Living.

This resource has been made available statewide to librar-
ies with the support of the Maine State Library, the Uni-
versity of Maine System Libraries and the Technical Col-
lege System Libraries. The Raymond Village Library en-
courages you to explore this website for its variety and
depth. Whether a student needs help on a research paper,
or you’re interested in seeing in one site how the nation’s
newspapers are covering an important current event or
you’re looking for ratings on trucks or SUVs, check it
out!

Internet Access and Computer Use Time at Raymond
Village Library
The Raymond Village Library provides an IBM compat-
ible computer (PC) for use by its patrons for Internet ac-

child’s age and a parental written permission. At all times,
a parent or designated guardian must accompany a child
under the age of eight using the computer. Parents must
designate Internet access for children aged 8 to 18 as ei-
ther “restricted” or “unrestricted.” With restricted access,
the child may only use the Internet when accompanied by
a parent or designated guardian. If unrestricted access is
designated, the child’s Internet session is not supervised
by an adult. The library staff checks the parental designa-
tion for access before the child is signed in and granted
computer use.

User Skills
A patron using the computer should have general com-
puter skills and good working knowledge of the applica-
tion to be used. Although the Raymond Village Library
currently does not provide any computer training, the cir-
culation desk is maintaining a list of Web sites identified
by library users as good sources on subjects of general
interest, such as financial management, travel, health and
gardening. Suggested additions to this list are welcomed.
Furthermore, should sufficient community interest be dem-
onstrated in the future for classes or training covering
Internet access and searches or other basic computer train-
ing, the Library may coordinate with other community
organizations to provide volunteer instructors to meet the
need. In the interim, if you’re unfamiliar with computers,
the Raymond Village Library encourages you to reserve a
time slot to bring a family member or friend as your per-
sonal trainer to open your door to the personally, profes-
sionally and culturally enriching aspects of the Internet.

Lions Club Members help judge the entries at the Pinewood Derby
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Raymond Elementary School
Principal’s Report
By: Norma Richard

We have now reached the halfway point of our first school
year in the new Raymond Elementary School. This is a
great time for children and their families to make the sec-
ond half of the school year even better than the first. I
want to encourage all of our school parents to keep con-
nected with school.  Ask your child daily to share one
thing about his/her schoolwork.  Look over your child’s
homework, and review the work and papers in the green
Raymond Elementary School responsibility folder.  Par-
ents of children in grade 4 should check agendas each
evening for homework assignments and communications
from their child’s teacher.  The responsibility folders and
agendas are wonderful tools to assist all of our students in
developing organizational skills and improving personal
responsibility. These are also important ways to help par-
ents stay in close contact with school.

I always encourage families to make reading, especially
family reading, a part of their schedule each and every
day. The research is clear that children who read each day
are more successful at school.  This means that families
can play an important part in building school success. An
article published in the January 2001 EDUCATING ME,
a publication of the Maine Department of Education, high-
lighted ways that parents and families can help every child
develop early reading skills. One way is to be a good role
model for children and have them see you read on a regu-
lar basis. We are so fortunate to have the Raymond Vil-
lage Library as part of our community, and weekly visits
to the library are an important part of my week.  I encour-
age all Raymond families to visit the library on a frequent
basis and to share regular read-aloud times at home.

Teachers at the Raymond Elementary School have been
working this year to improve literacy for all of our el-
ementary students.  Using the new Primary Literacy Stan-
dards for Kindergarten Through Third Grade, teachers
are meeting monthly to discuss reading and writing, to
share good instructional practices, and to develop local
literacy standards for grades K-4 in reading and writing.
Our conversations each month are rich and rewarding and
I value the Wednesday afternoon staff development time
that is used to provide our teachers with ongoing support
and training.

Jordan-Small School
Math Team In Action!
By: Christian Elkington, Principal

On Monday, January 8th, our fifth and sixth grade math
teams competed in the annual winter math meet at the
Portland Expo. Jordan-Small School’s fifth grade team
competed admirably amongst 29 other teams. Our sixth
grade team finished 8th out of 26 teams in their division.

At the 6th grade meet, T. J. Cook finished 3rd in the indi-
vidual competition.  This is a tremendous accomplish-
ment as he competed against 179 other 6th graders.

5th grade team members participating were:
Liz Stevenson
Harmony Brown
April Cox
Kyle Woodbrey
Doug Remick
John Atwood

6th grade team members participating were:
Amanda Hammett
Julia Comeau
Keegan Brown
T. J. Cook
Ian Acker
Kainani Stevens

On behalf of our school, I congratulate each of our stu-
dents for their efforts.  We appreciate your hard work and
dedication to our team.  Thank you for representing our
school and community with distinction!

School Committee Reviews
Middle School Plan!
At its Wednesday, February 7th school board meeting, the
Raymond School Committee will review the 2001-2002
middle school programming recommendations of Jordan-
Small School principal, Christian Elkington.  The fol-
lowing 2001-2002 programming decisions will be dis-
cussed:

1. Curriculum/Instructional practices
2. Looping
3. Daily Schedule
4. Interscholastic/extracurricular activities

At this meeting, the school board will discuss and review
the above proposals and take input from interested citi-
zens.

At its next meeting on Wednesday, February 28th, the
school board will again review and discuss the proposals
made or any changes that may have been made or asked
for by the board.  They will then vote on the proposals.

Please plan on coming to both meetings so that your voice
will be heard!

Greetings from Title I
By:  Margaret A. Mains

As Ms. Richard explained in the December Road Runner,
we have been coordinating our WEB (Wonderfully Excit-
ing Books) program with the support of our librarian, Mrs.
Keef.  The students are excited and eager to select from
the wonderful variety of books in the library.  The daily
exposure to the wide range of books makes it less threat-
ening to the students and opens up the world of literature
exploration to them.  Once again, we ENCOURAGE par-
ents to join with their children in reading for pleasure by
signing up for a FREE library card and establishing a
daily family reading time.  MUCH APPRECIATION to
Mrs. Keef for her generosity in offering the space and
time to make this transition successful.  WEB certificates
will be distributed to the students along with second quar-
ter reports.

We would like to welcome our new Title I tutor, Allison
Griffin, to the Raymond School District.  She has a back-
ground in library science and technology, organizational
skills, and has already won the admiration of many of our
Title I students in the short time she has been with us.

Mrs. Beers and I continue to teach our Title I groups how
to apply their phonics skills with reading and writing.
We have a cozy reading area in the room now where the
students enjoy reading for pleasure.  We are also incorpo-
rating Literature Circle Roles, a fairly new technique that
encourages discussions based on connections with the stu-
dent’s own life experiences, examples of creative writing,
ways to illustrate scenes in a way that matches the text,
and asking questions that invite further research and
deeper thinking.  Students therefore feel like active par-
ticipants in the process of learning to read and write.  Lit-
erature Circle Roles are designed even for Kindergarten,
usually through read-alouds and drawings to represent
well-written passages.

Developing literacy, or pre-reading skills, in Kindergar-
ten has been enlightening.  We have four dedicated Kin-
dergarten teachers who are enjoying the full-day program
this year.  Mid-year assessments are showing positive re-
sults from the decision to make the transition to Full-Day
Kindergarten.  These assessments include alphabet knowl-
edge, letter-sound recognition (basic phonemic awareness),
understanding of the reading process (Print Concepts),
and retellings. The kindergarten students have been writ-
ing daily, often using drawings to direct their writing, and
the teachers often use charts and Big Books to model read-
ing and phonics skills.  I have tried to provide the teach-
ers with music and other ideas to enhance the develop-
ment of literacy skills, and often work within each class-
room to help small groups of students.  Starting in Janu-
ary, I will also be working with specific students who need
individual attention to develop the skills required by the
end of the year.  Late in the spring I will again assess the
literacy development of each (56) kindergarten student to
determine the progress of each child and to see if they
will benefit from Title I support in Grade 1.   Taking the
Title I Literacy into the kindergarten has been a valuable
education for me, and as usual, the students are teaching
ME about current needs in early development.

Thanks for the community support.  Anyone who would
like to volunteer time and energy with the program, please
contact me at 655-8672 x126.

North Yarmouth Academy
Honor Roll
The following Raymond residents were recognized at the
recent Honors Assembly for their academic achievement
in the First Trimester.

Highest Honors:
Renee Fortin, Shawn Gagne, Ben Hutchinson,

High Honors:
Elizabeth Crockett, Amanda Dodson, Matt Fortin, Bridget
Gagne, Ben White, William Yates

Honors:
Zachary Fey, Abby Hutchinson

Kindergarten Screening
Screening for children who will be entering Kindergarten
in September (five years old on or before October 15) will
be held Wednesday afternoons on March 7 and 21 from
l:00 - 4:00 P.M. at the new Raymond Elementary School.
Please call Chrystal at the school  (655-8666) to set up an
appointment for one of the two dates.

An Informational Parents’ Night for Kindergarten Screen-
ing will be held on Monday, March 5 at 7:00 P.M. in the
Raymond Elementary School cafeteria. Snow date for this
meeting will be Tuesday, March 6. Please bring your child’s
original birth certificate, their “shot” or immunization
record, and proof of residency (i.e. tax bill, rent receipt,
utility bill). Kindergarten screening is limited to current
Raymond residents. If you have a question, please call
Norma Richard, Principal at 655-8672.

Raymond Students Receive
Recognition
The staff at Jordan-Small School takes great pride in rec-
ognizing three of our former students who were honored
as Students of the Month at Gray/New Gloucester Middle
School.  They are:

Student Recognition

Rebecca Barter (Sept. & Nov.) High standards, efficient,
focused, creative, strong in homework

Erin Dodge (Oct.) High quality work, willingness to vol-
unteer for many different events

Rachel Mayer (Oct.) Extremely conscientious, quality
worker
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Jordan-Small School
Geography Bee Finals!
By: Christian Elkington, Principal

On Friday, January 12th, fourteen 5th and 6th grade
students at Jordan-Small School participated in the
finals of our school’s National Geographic Society
Geography Bee.  Several rounds of competition were
first held in each homeroom to determine which
students would be finalists.  The following students
represented their homerooms at our school bee:

          5th Graders
Amy Cobb Ali Gordan
April Cox Khris Fenton
Joey King Andrew Miranda

6th Graders
Ian Acker Corey Matheis
Keegan Brown Dan Tracy
Taylor Fey Kainani Stevens
Hannah Whitcher James Wiley

After several rounds of competition, James Wiley and
Dan Tracy earned their way to the final round.  On the
third round of sudden death, Dan Tracy won our school
bee.

Congratulations go to each of our participants.  Each
student received a certificate for his or her efforts!  For
his victory, Dan Tracy received a medallion and then
took a national test.  This test is sent into the national
headquarters, where it is assessed.  Top student scores
are then used to determine who will compete in the state
Geography Bee.  Good luck, Dan!

First Quarter Honors At The Raymond Elementary School
The Raymond Elementary School faculty would like to congratulate the following students and their parents for
achieving first quarter honor and high honor roll status for the 2000-2001 school year.

Windham High School
Presents

Broadway Review

Saturday, February 9th, 2001
7:30PM

at Windham High School

$5.00 adults
$3.00 students/seniors

tickets available at the door

Come and enjoy a delightful evening of
song, drama and dance with the students,

faculty and staff of WHS.

A selection of performances from the
following shows will entertain you:

Chicago, Mame, Inherit the Wind,
Tommy, Cabaret, Evita, Kiss Me Kate,

Annie Get Your Gun, Jesus Christ Super-
star, You’re a Good Man Charlie Brown,

Midsummer Night’s Dream.

Windham High School Students from the Town of Raymond: Shea Shattuck, Nate St. Laurent and David Clark
rehearsing “Don’t Tell Mama” from the musical CABARET.

3rd Grade Honors:
Cory Parker
Ben Algeo
Caroline Blake
Ashley Cox
Haley Desjardins
Nick Gredin
Mackenzie Leland
Abbie McIvor
A.J.Olsen
Ian Dufour
Jordan Flynn
Nicole Fusco
Amber Gillis
Joshua LeViness
Timothy Pomerleau
Audrey Saremi
John Scripture
Katie Allen
Abby Brockelbank
Dean Darien
Anthony Dighello
Kelsey Harris
Lindy Haycock

Dustin Libby
Samantha Spaulding
Julia Trepanier
Jordan Baker
James Fisher
Adam Giroux
Zachary Knights
Chantelle Lydick
Nathaniel Ohman
Chelsea Tevanian

3rd Grade High
Honors:
Kaitlyn Chandler
Hannah Lachance
Emily Dodge
Jenna Eastman
Samuel Harvey
Samuel Hutchinson
Devin Mackenzie
Ethan Ward
Marybeth Wiley
Megan Stevenson

4th Grade Honors:
Emily Allen
Phoebe Crockett
Nathaniel Dixon
Jeff Larocque
Jacob Trickey
Danielle Walton
Daniel Chute
Brenda Wood
Rebecca Morris
Ashley Baker
Brianna Bisesti
Brandi Mitchell
Adam Greenwood
Brittany Reed
Taylor Duncanson
Brian Larocque
Rusty Libby
Cory Leslie
Brandon Guerrette
Jacob Hotham
Kelsey Nadeau
Chris Myers
Patrick Martin

Erik Wisutskie
Tom Cave
Elijah Hughes
Megan Harding
Brittany Plummer
Brett Bisesti
Katie Cook
Christian Andersen
Lindsay Ryan
Zachary VanBaars
Alyson Feltovic
Sibyl Cunningham
Kees VanHaasteren
Jacob Perry
Andrew O’Neill

4th High Honors:
Laura Sanborn
Ashley Waldron
Lyndsay Davala
Evan Flynn
Ali Knight
Lauren Weeks
Alyson Schadler
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Troop 800 Awards
As those of you that have kept up on Troop 800 in the
Road Runner may have noticed, we have been a very busy
organization during 2000, and a by-product of all that
activity is that the scouts are meeting a variety of require-
ments for rank advancements and Merit Badges (MB). So
the purpose of this article is for our readers to get caught
up on the troop accomplishments the scouts have achieved.

Ranks & Awards earned since September 14, 2000
Keegan Brown: Second Class Rank - Steve Clark: Ten-
derfoot Rank, Fire Safety MB, Fishing MB, Safety MB,
Woodcarving MB - Dennis Cobb: Swimming MB - Tim
Curtis: Hiking MB, Personal Management MB, Rifle
Shooting MB - Mark Gagnon: Second Class Rank -
Christian Gordan: Second Class Rank - Ian Hanley:
First Class Rank, Rifle Shooting MB, Wood Carving MB
- Andrew Jordan: Fire Safety MB, Safety MB - Troy
Knight: Scout Rank, Tenderfoot Rank - Joshua Knights:
Scout Rank, Tenderfoot Rank, Rifle Shooting MB - Jake
Levinsky: Archery MB, Nature MB, Rifle Shooting MB,
Soil & Water Conservation MB, Water Skiing MB,
Weather MB, World Conservation Award - Sam Levinsky:
First Class Rank, First Aid MB, Lifesaving MB, Metal-
working MB, Rifle Shooting MB - Sam Lobel: Lifesav-
ing MB - Don McKay: Bronze Palm, Gold Palm, Hiking
MB, World Conservation Award - Steve Odum: Tender-
foot Rank, Fire Safety MB, Safety MB, Rifle Shooting
MB - Matt Peterson: Star Rank, Hiking MB - Clint Ran-
dall: Life Rank, Hiking MB, Personal Management MB,
Rifle Shooting MB - Ken Schlegel: Rifle Shooting MB -
John Shively: Second Class Rank, Fire Safety MB, Safety
MB, Rifle Shooting MB - Joe Stevens: World Conserva-
tion Award - Cody Stultz: Scout Rank, Fishing MB - Jo-
siah Webber: Nature MB, Small Boat Sailing MB - James
Wiley: Tenderfoot Rank, Second Class Rank, Fire Safety
MB, Safety MB, Rifle Shooting MB, Recruiter Badge -
Bill Yates: Citizenship in the Nation MB, Hiking MB,
Personal Management MB.

Raymond Boy Scout Troop
800 News
By: Ian Hanley

This month Troop 800 has been very busy handling the
theme of the month, Computers and Technology, with
planning for upcoming winter events such as the Cadigan

Local Student To Attend
Clarkson University
L. Gordon Curtis has decided to attend Clarkson Univer-
sity in the fall of 2001, and as a freshman at Clarkson
plans to major in Management Information Systems.
Gordon is the son of Greg and Mariella Curtis of Ray-
mond, Maine, and attends Maine School of Science and
Math in Limestone.

Admission to Clarkson University is highly competitive.
Located in northern New York in the foothills of the sce-
nic Adirondack Mountains, Clarkson enrolls 2,900 un-
dergraduate and graduate students.  The University de-
velops leaders for the technological age by combining
personalized teaching and world-class research in a
unique, project-based education.  Clarkson focuses on tech-
nical, communication, and collaboration skills prized in
the global marketplace.  Students launch rewarding ca-
reers through strong programs in business, engineering,
the sciences, and liberal arts.  Last year 96% of graduat-
ing seniors took a job in their major field, or began gradu-
ate, law, or medical degree programs.

Clarkson University is on the Web at
http://www.clarkson.edu.

Campout and the Klondike Derby. At the first meeting of
the month some of the older boys made the rules for a
snow wars event, while others talked about wilderness
survival. The next meeting we tried to stay on theme by
having presentations about computers and game making
with a presentation on the town web page by John Hanley.
There was a presentation on video game making and de-
sign by Matt Peterson followed by Mark Gagnon’s pre-
sentation on the computer game he has been designing.
The next meeting we changed location to the Computer
Lab at Raymond Elementary School. Our special presenter
was Kevin Woodbrey, who told us about the forms of com-
munication that the Raymond Web and Technology Com-
mittee have implemented for the town. He informed us of
the Raymond - Time Warner cooperation and the benefits
of this.

For events on the 5th, 6th and 7th of the month we had a
winter camping at Cadigan Cabin at Camp Hinds. On
Friday the 5th, people came from 5:00 P.M. though 7:00
P.M. to grab a bunk. Once you got settled, in you’d be
shipped out to cut firewood outside. Starting early in the
morning boys were out digging holes in the snow bank
for a later planned snow war. All the while Donnie McKay
was hard at work digging a snow shelter for a presenta-
tion and for the coming night’s sleep. Across the parking
lot Zeb Swick was putting the finishing touches on his
shelter. After breakfast the younger boys worked on re-
quirements. After lunch we had a Klondike sled race. We
then had a presentation by Donnie and Zeb on winter sur-
vival. During this time Leader Don McKay arrived with
cross country skis and snowshoes. Some boys took a ski-
ing trip while others snowshoed. At 4:15 we had the snow
war. Three teams of about 6 fought in a battle of winter
Capture the Flag. After supper we had a game time before
dessert. Later there was a indoor campfire with a person-
ality profile, charades, skit and song by Tim Curtis and a
musical performance by Christian Gordon. In the morn-
ing we had breakfast then hung around until vespers. Af-
ter vespers the parents came.

On Friday the 12th, Troop 800 went to the St. Joseph’s
College pool. About 15 boys and leaders were in atten-
dance. There was a diving contest and water volleyball.
All in all, it was a good time.

Submitted by Ian Hanley, First Class Scout, Troop 800

To keep up to date on upcoming Troop 800 activities and
events, check out the Troop’s web pages on the town web-
site at http://www.raymondmaine.org which includes con-
tact information and other things that the Scouts have been
up to. To contact by phone Jay Peterson, Scoutmaster, 655-
2160 or Denise McKay, Troop Committee Chair, 655-
3954.

Troop 800 Scouts attend a presentation about the Raymond Web & Technology Committee


